Common Council Chambers — City Hall

Agenda
Physical Services Committee Meeting
Monday, August 2, 2021
Time: 6:30 p.m.

Roll Call: Kevin M. Hill, Jr., Chairman

Shawn Burridge
Shawn Walker
John B. Gosek

Approve minutes of the July 19, 2021 Committee meeting.

L

II.

Old Business:

New Business:

Authorization:

1.

(98}

Mr. Edward Beckwith, owner of a single-family dwelling located at 278 West
Eighth Street, requests the use of public space in order to install a six foot (67)
high fence between the curb and the property line.

The Special Events Committee has received a request from Therese Chawgo, a
member of Christ the Good Shepherd Church, for permission to hold a Mass to
honor all 911 Heroes in Breitbeck Park on Saturday, September 11, 2021.

The Special Events Committee has received a request from Catalina Fierro, of the
Family Resource Center of Oswego, in order to host a 1.23 mile walk to promote
the importance of life on Saturday, September 25, 2021.

The Special Events Committee has received a request from Mercedes Niess,
Executive Director of the H. Lee White Maritime Museum, regarding the H. Lee
White Museum's Paddlefest to be held on Saturday, August 28, 2021.

. The Special Events Committee has received a request from the Oswego YMCA

for use of public space on October 2-3, 2021 at East Park (Washington Square
Park) to host the annual Pumpkin Festival.




PHYSICAL SERVICES
COMMITTEE MEETING
August 2, 2021

Chairman Hill called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Hill, Councilor Gosek, Councilor Walker, and Councilor
Burridge.

OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor Corradino; Councilor McBrearty; Councilor Plunkett;
Christopher Baker, Director of Information Technology; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain;
Jeff Hinderliter, City Engineer; Jennifer Reebel, Personnel Director; Curt Miller, Director of
Code Enforcement

MEDIA PRESENT: No media present.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

A motion to approve the minutes of the July 19, 2021 Committee Meeting was made by
Councilor Walker and seconded by Councilor Burridge. Minutes were approved by a
unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mr. Edward Beckwith, owner of a single-family dwelling located at 278 West
Eighth Street, requests the use of public space in order to install a six foot (6°)
high fence between the curb and the property line. Councilor Hill stated that this
request is regarding a property in Councilor Gosek’s ward and asked if he had any
concerns with the request. Councilor Gosek said he did not have any issues with it.
Councilor Hill said he spoke with Jeff McGann and he did not have any concerns.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Gosek made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request from Mr. Edward
Beckwith, owner of a single-family dwelling located at 278 West Eighth Street,
for the use of public space in order to install a six foot (6°) high fence between the
curb and the property line. Councilor Burridge seconded the motion, unanimous
approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.




2. The Special Events Committee has received a request from Therese Chawgo, a
member of Christ the Good Shepherd Church, for permission to hold a Mass to
honor all 911 Heroes in Breitbeck Park on Saturday, September 11, 2021. No one
was present to speak on this.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Burridge made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request Therese Chawgo, a
member of Christ the Good Shepherd Church, for permission to hold a Mass to
honor all 911 Heroes in Breitbeck Park on Saturday, September 11, 2021.
Councilor Walker seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

3. The Special Events Committee has received a request from Catalina Fierro, of
the Family Resource Center of Oswego, in order to host a 1.23 mile walk to
promote the importance of life on Saturday, September 25, 2021. No one was
present to speak on this.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Burridge made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request from Catalina Fierro, of
the Family Resource Center of Oswego, in order to host a 1.23 mile walk to
promote the importance of life on Saturday, September 25, 2021. Councilor
Walker seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

4. The Special Events Committee has received a request from Mercedes Niess,
Executive Director of the H. Lee White Maritime Museum, regarding the H. Lee
White Museum's Paddlefest to be held on Saturday, August 28, 2021. Councilor
Hill explained that item number 4 and 5 are rescind and replace items due to changes
to the original resolutions. Item number 3 is related to Paddlefest, which was
rescheduled to be held on August 28, 2021. Item number 5 is regarding a typo in the
original resolution for the annual Pumpkin Festival, October 2-3, 2021.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Gosek made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request from Mercedes Niess,
Executive Director of the H. Lee White Maritime Museum, regarding the H. Lee
White Museum's Paddlefest to be held on Saturday, August 28, 2021. Councilor
Walker seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.



5. The Special Events Committee has received a request from the Oswego YMCA
for use of public space on October 2-3, 2021 at East Park (Washington Square
Park) to host the annual Pumpkin Festival. This item was mentioned during item
number 4.

COMMITTEE DECISION: Councilor Walker made a motion to forward a
favorable recommendation to the Full Council the request from the Oswego
YMCA for use of public space on October 2-3, 2021 at East Park (Washington
Square Park) to host the annual Pumpkin Festival. Councilor Burridge seconded
the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE
FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 6:35 p.m. by Councilor Gosek. A second was
made by Councilor Burridge, unanimous approval.

Respectfully Submitted,

WW

Sydney Mangano



